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Nertec Presentation-Paul Aubin


Paul presented an presentation of the capabilities of the C12.19 format. He summarized by stipulating that C12.19 is a common language that can be transported over various mediums. Bill Buckley of Itron responded that C12.19 is not advantageous for technologies relying on radio frequency transport. It impacts the required bandwidth, slowing down response times. Also increasing the message length makes the transmissions more expensive.  Regarding different effective dates for differnet meter types? Itron would be willing to compromise if the proposals allowed continuation of current business practices. 


Itron also brought up the issue that Table 80 of the C12.19 standard can impede interchangeability. Table 80 is manufacturer specific. Bill Rush of the Gas institute allowed that Table 80 would provide a technical loophole for manufacturers wishing to impede meter owners from switching.





PG&E Proposal, Young Nguyen


Young proposed that C12.19 be required for meters with Type 2 optical ports or meters that communicate over a commercial telephone network. Young maintained that manufacturers currently comply with ANSI 12.18 for Type 2 optical ports so that meters communicating in a C12.19 data format would be interchangeable. Additionally although the phone modem (ANSI C12.21) hasn’t been approved yet, there is general consitency in the market and in general, meters communicating in C12.19 could be read by a new MDMs over the telephone.�


ORA’s proposal


ORA made a motion to vote that C12.19 be adopted as the standard data communications at interface 3. (with phase-in dates to be determined at a future date. The group voted 11 yes, 7 no, 2 abstain





Young’s proposal:


The group voted on Young’s table adding 2003 in the existing meter type column and changing the comments column to telephons communications using commercial telephone networks. The group voted 11 yes, 3 no and 5 abstain.





Reasoning behind no/abstain votes on the two proposals:


Anthony’s Proposal


Itron(voted no) because there ws no defined transition period or definition of meters\


Schlumberger (voted no) feels that extending the C12.19 requirement to radio frequency technologies achieves nothing. Also wants effective dates.


Star Data (voted no) uncomfortable without effective dates.


CEC (voted no) feels radio technology should be exempted and there are security issues.


ABB (voted no) needs effective dates.


Young’s Proposal:


EPRI (voted no) because it felt that technologies should not be limited and the transition should be flexible. 


Star Data (voted no) because C12.19 is not practical and an unneccessary market regulation. Star Data is against C12.19 as a requirement.


LADWP (abstained) because they want to see the comments column expanded to include more technologies.


So Cal Gas (abstained) wants C12.19 expanded to radio frequency technologies and the effective date is far.


Enertec (abstained) recommends that comments section exempt radio frequency specifically so that C12.19 is not restricted to Type 2 optical ports and telephone communications.


ORA (voted no) doesn’t was to exempt any technologies


CellNet (voted no) is against C12.19 as a requirement





Resolution: Everyone will work off line to negotiate a proposal for a vote in the next session.





 








